

Brack Tours current Covid guidance to our valued traveling guests.

As of 06 June 2023

Dear Traveller

As of January 2023, we welcome the Government decision on the lifting of all COVID restrictions and travel requirements to Ireland.

Currently you NO longer: -

- 1. Need to complete a passenger locater form.
- 2. Need proof of Covid vaccination or recovery or a Covid-19 Test.

The Government continues to issue guidance to help prevent the spread of COVID-19, however the laws in force during the pandemic are no longer in place. It is no longer mandatory to wear a facemask in any indoor setting. However, we do recommend you wear a face mask and take a sensible approach and necessary measures to protect yourself and your fellow travellers going through airports, on aircrafts, on your tour coach and especially if you show or suspect any symptoms of the Covid or any viral head cold or flu.

You may be asked to wear a face mask when visiting some health and care settings. The healthcare staff will let you know if you need to. If you have symptoms of COVID-19, cold or flu, it may not be safe to visit a health or care setting. Contact them for advice before visiting.

PLEASE NOTE: - With current restrictions lifted, it is **NOT** the responsibility of Brack Tours to facilitate or make alternative arrangements if any guest becomes unwell due to Covid- 19 or any illness. Tour guests may remain on the planned tour program if any case may arise. It is at the discretion of the guest to make the judgment on their position on remaining on a tour. Brack Tours will assist where possible if any changes to accommodation is needed on the request of a guest on tour, however the responsibility - and if applicable, extra costs incurred will be at the expense of the traveller. **We strongly recommend guests review and understand what is covered under any travel insurance policy purchased and have a copy downloaded or with them during their trip in case of any emergency.**

Recommendations to consider ahead and during your travel tour.

As we continue to live with the ongoing COVID pandemic, and your health and wellbeing is our priority, we ask that you consider the following safety precautions during your Tour, to best avoid contracting or the spread of Coronavirus.

- Take a sensible and respectful approach to others and practice good hygiene and hand sanitising throughout the tour.
- Although Covid certificates and proof of vaccination are not required to present at this time, we suggest you carry your documentation with you in case local Government rules and guidelines were to change while you are travelling.

This guidance is for **your own safety** and that of our staff. We want you to have fun and relax but still be mindful the virus is still present in society.

The Management Team of Brack Tours